Present: John J. Jones, chairman, Katherine M. Ring, Rachel C. Reinstein. Meeting was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes of last weeks meeting accepted as written.

Selectmen called executive session.

Meeting called to order.

Wayno Olson spoke about the need for a building permit for Todd Olson. Septic approval was granted for the site back in 76. A new approval is needed to build now. J. Jones, K. Ring and R. Reinstein approved the granting of the building permit before approval for the septic system arrives from Water Pollution and Control.

Building permits were also signed for Richard Hasting Jr., and James Hammond.

Brian Brown, police chief, gave his weekly report. He is checking out cars for the department for next year. He is also checking out places to purchase supplies for his department.

Rachel called Brian's attention to a car being parked in an area which makes it difficult to turn a corner. He will check it out and speak to the owner.

K. Ring mentioned the storage area in the Town Hall, it was built for the Police Dept. The department was reminded not to use the extra office over at the old fire station.

Flagmen will be needed for the 202 work next week. Brian has no idea who he can get at such short notice.

Selectmen signed the authorization to go with the Municipal Association for the Blue Cross/Blue Shield. This will be on a cost plus basis.

A meeting will be set up for the Town Hall Committee for the 27th of Nov. at 7:30 in the Town Hall. Notices will be sent out. Lloyd Henderson has agreed to call Whitcomb and see when they will be in Town to do the work which they contracted out for.

J. Jones, K. Ring, and R. Reinstein agreed to a \$1,000 bond for the use of bridges by loggers.

John would like to see the zoning officer being used to check out any building permits.

Selectmen asked Lloyd what should be done with the last bill from the Bennington Selectmen for the landfill. It will put the budget over. Selectmen had no say in the new contract, nor in the fence. R. Reinstein had been in touch with the Bennington Selectmen and it was discussed, but all selectmen were not in on any agreement for a fence costing \$1,400. Antrim did receive a decision over the purchase of the fence. It will benefit the paper mill as well as the road crews. New fence was due to unauthorized persons dumping in landfill.

Lloyd does not believe logging trucks can be charged if they use bridges that are not posted or load limit is adequite. Load limit on each bridge will have to be checked. If the State said their is a problem with the bridge, that bridge should be posted.

Meeting adjourned 11:15